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24th January 2024 

 

 

Dear parents/carers 

 

New Year - Same Expectations 

 

As we settle into the new year I would like to clarify some key points. 

 

Behaviour 

We have made a temporary change to our approach to issuing detentions. Students will only get a detention 

if they receive three or more behaviour points in a day and students will always receive a sanction within 24 

hours of poor behaviour.  See the latest edition of Fearnfile here for full information. 

 

Attendance/Lateness 

We are seeing an increasing number of students arriving late which starts them off at a disadvantage.  Please 

ensure your child arrives at school on time every day.  Similarly, poor attendance also has a proven adverse 

effect on achievement which is explained in more detail here. 

 

Staying Hydrated 

Students should have a bottle of water with them every day in order to stay hydrated.  These can then be 

filled at break or lunchtimes if required.   

 

Contacting the school 

If you have any questions or concerns, please email the school via admin@fearnhill.herts.sch.uk which is  

monitored daily.  Emails are then filtered and forwarded accordingly.  Please refrain from emailing teachers  

directly unless responding to an email from them. 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tim Spencer 

Headteacher 
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